
May 22, 2023 

  

 The Board of Supervisors met in special session to hold a public hearing to amend the FY2023 

budget with the following members present. Larry Davis, Cathy Reece, and Dennis Smith. The meeting 

was called to order and a motion was made by Davis and seconded by Smith to waive the reading of 

minutes of the previous meeting and approve as written. All voted ayes. Motion carried. A motion was 

made by Smith and seconded by Davis to call the public hearing to order, and Chairman Reece asked for 

discussion from the floor about the budget amendment for FY23. Changes included revenues from 

MHDD reimbursement from CROSS region, ARPA funds, government Opiod settlement Funds and 

Insurance reimbursements for Conservation. Expenditures increased due to costs for Juvenile services, 

unbudgeted costs at Senior Center for maintenance and utilities, use of ARPA money, costs for 

conservation rebuild, school of instruction and FICA & IPERS adjustments. As there were no questions or 

comments a motion was made by Davis and seconded by Smith to close the public hearing. All voted 

ayes. Motion carried. The meeting resumed and a motion was made by Smith and seconded by Davis to 

approve the budget amendment resolution. All voted ayes. Motion carried. A motion was then made by 

Davis and seconded by Smith to approve the amended appropriations resolution. All voted ayes. Motion 

carried. As there was no other county business a motion was made by Davis and seconded by Smith to 

adjourn to meet sine die. All voted ayes. Motion carried. 
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